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Reminder, Please Pay $150.00 Dues by June 1st .  
Please mail payment to above P.O. Box. Pay by check if submitting payment at the club. 
 
The bi-annual General Membership meeting and Picnic will be at NTSA club on July 19th at Noon. Please bring 
a covered dish if possible. The club will provide BBQ and drinks. 
We are looking forward to seeing and hearing from all of you. 
 
The combination to the front gate will change on July 1st, contact a member of the B O D or check with the 
range officer for the combination, which will also be announced at our Picnic on July 19th . – Dean Westerman 
 

Trap Chairman Report – Frank Hughes 
Annual Club Trap Buckle Shoot on May 10th 

We look foward to seeing you at our annual NTSA club 
buckle shoot May 10.  We are awarding 32 Buckles,  15 

second place and 15 third place medals.  Buckles for AA, A, 
B, C, D, Jr boy, Jr girl, Lady, Vet, Sr Vet singles;  Handicap 

buckles for 19-20.5, 21-22.5, 23-24.5, 25-26.5, 27, Lady, 
Vet, Sr vet;    Double buckles for;   D, C, B, A, AA, Lady, 

Vet, Sr Vet High Over All buckles for D, C, B, A, AA.  The 
one big buckle is for High Over All,  Signup starts at 8am 

and shooting starts at 10am. 
Our NTSA monthly trap shoots are on the second Saturday 
each month at Noon. The Trap "Big 50" are on Wednesdays, 
Apr 30,  May 7 & 21,  June 4 & 18,  July 2 & 16 & 30,  Aug 
6 & 20,  Sept 3 & 17,  Oct 1 & 15 & 29,  Nov 5 & 19,  Dec 
3 is the last one of 2008.  Please join us when possible. 

2008 Board of Directors 
 

Dean Westerman, Pres 
Dan Nindorf, VP 
Ben Dobson, Treasurer 
John Cox, Secretary 
Frank Hughes, Trap Chair 
Michael Stinnett, Skeet Chair 
Bill Whitener, Rifle Chair 
Michael Conley, Pistol Chair 
Bob Carmichael, Range Mgr 
 

 
 

  
 

(972) 625-3378 
(940) 367-3249 
(972) 436-8422 
(940) 595-5915 
(214) 797-8187 
(214) 794-8006 
(804) 244-1718 
(817) 713-6602 
(940) 391-7376 

Rifle Chairman Report – Bill Whitener 
The rifle range has the berms rebuilt , which will help to 
make the ranges safer- however we should all make sure 

that every round will stay inside the range area. It will only 
take 1 wild shot to cause Denton to lose the shooting 

privileges. Benchrest shooting is very active with a club 
match once per month - shooting 100 yd 1 month and 200 
yd the next month - and a Reg match on June 21 & 22. We 
would like to have everyone come out with whatever rifle 

you have and shoot with us. If you need help with any 
aspect of your shooting  - just ask anyone on the line and 
they will glad to help.  If you may be interested in starting 

22 Rimfire Benchrest matches - give me a call. 

Pistol Chairman Report – Michael Conley 
We had our first club pistol match in March.  We shot all 
types of steel, bowling pens, and paper all at 3 different 
distances.  April match will be  bullseye at 3 distances.  

Center and rim fire will be used.  I will have 4 match target 
rim fires for those of you who do have one.  I will also have 

several 9mm and 45 autos for general use.  Please bring 
your own ammo.  All our matches are informal and for fun.  
All ages and all pistols are welcome. If you have any ideas 

for the May match please let me know.  
 

 
The pistol berms will be having maintenance work performed within the next few weeks. Exact dates are TBD, 
but will be posted on the web site and in the club house. Remember, all members are co-owners, we all share in 
the pride and responsibility of NTSA. I would also like to express my appreciation to Steve Hope, our web-
master. Thanks Steve!  Be safe and have fun.  – Dan Nindorf 
 


